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FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER
   26th February 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome to our February newsletter.  I hope that you have all had a lovely, restful half term and that everyone is refreshed ready for a busy second half of the spring term.
Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new since the previous newsletter.
Thursday 27th February – KS2 football festival, Book Fair in school 8:40 – 9am and 3:30 – 4pm
Friday 28th February –Year 4 swimming begins, Book Fair in school 8:40 – 9am and 3:30 – 4pm
Monday 2nd March – 6:30pm Finance and Resources Governors’ meeting, NSPCC ‘Speak Out’ Assemblies to children Book Fair in school 8:40 – 9am and 3:30 – 4pm
Tuesday 3rd March – Year 3 visit to Celtic Harmony 8am – 4pm, Triple P Parenting Course Session 2 (6 -8pm, Book Fair in school 8:40 – 9am and 3:30 – 4pm
Thursday 5th March – World Book Day come to school dressed as your favourite book character and join in with lots of fun reading activities and themes running in school, Open the Book assembly
Friday 6th March – NSPCC Sponsored Circuits event
Monday 9th March – PTA Meeting 7:30pm
Tuesday 10th March – Triple P Parenting Course Session 3 ( 6 -8pm)
Wednesday 11th March – Year 4 Swimming Festival
Friday 13th March – Design an egg competition begins, KS1 Multi-skills Festival
Monday 16th March – British Science Week begins, Curriculum, Learning and Standards Governors’ Meeting at 6:30pm
Tuesday 17th March – Triple P Parenting Course Session 4 (6 – 8pm)
Wednesday 18th March – Year 3 Sharing assembly to parents and Year 4 – 3pm
Thursday 19th March –Year 4 trip to Verulamium, Open the Book Assembly
Friday 20th March – Rotakids Bake Sale
Monday 23rd March – Full Governors meeting – 6:30pm
Tuesday 24th March – Year 2 sharing assembly to Year 1and parents at 3pm
Wednesday 25th March – NSPCC Assembly to children, Height and Weight for FS children
Friday 27th March – Saltmine Theatre Company in school (am), PTA Discos
Saturday 28th March – Ladybirds Easter Fete
Monday 30th March – Year 3 Netball Festival, Easter Assembly to children
Thursday 2nd April – Open the Book Assembly, Egg Judging Day
Friday 3rd April – Easter breakfast morning 8am – 10:30am, Easter hunt (gifts from PTA), Easter Raffle drawn, Break up for Easter at 3:30pm

Easter Holiday 6th April to 17th April 2020
Monday 20th April – INSET Day – NO CHILDREN AT SCHOOL
Tuesday 21st April – All children back at school today, , 9am and 2:45pm Parent Helper sessions
Wednesday 22nd April – Y4 Bikeability and Y2 Scooterbility, Big Pedal begins
Thursday 23rd April - St George’s Day (Cubs and Scouts can wear their uniform to school), Y4 Bikeability and Y2 Scooterbility, Pbone lessons for all Year 4 children every Thursday this term
Friday 24th April - 9am Condover Hall Year 4 Residential Trip meeting, Year 4 Bikeability, Year 2 Scooterbility
Monday 27th April – Finance and Resources Governors meeting at 6:30pm
Thursday 30th April – Open the Book Assembly, Outdoor learning day
Monday 4th May – Russell Lower School VE Celebration Day (more information to follow)
Tuesday 5th May to Thursday 7th May – Year 4 Residential to Condover Hall
Thursday 7th May – Police and Crime Commissioner Elections – SCHOOL OPEN
Friday 8th May – BANK HOLIDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED
Tuesday 12th May – Year 4 Quadkids, Year 3 Faith Tour
Thursday 14th May – Open the Book Assembly
Monday 18th May – Walk to school week
Wednesday 20th May – Y4 Kwik Cricket
Please see the school website for more dates beyond this
More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course
Keeping in touch:
Please be aware that we now have the technology to send the main contact on a child’s new starter form a ‘Text Message Alert’.  This is something parents have been asking for, to use for reminders and updates.  For example, if a school trip is going to be back late we can text you and let you know.  Mrs Summerfield plans to test this after half term, so we will let you know how it goes.  In the meantime, please download the Eschools App (if you haven’t already – it is the same one we use for booking parents’ evening appointments) as this will enable us to send the messages free of charge, saving school money to spend on the children.  Thank you in advance.

Governor Update and election:
As you know, we had a vacancy for a Parent Governor recently.  I would very much like to thank Mr Day for stepping forward at this time.  The governors and I look forward to working hard with Mr Day to continue to make Russell Lower School the best school it can possibly be.

Snack Policy:
As you will have seen from my letter sent out just before half term, we intend to get ‘stricter’ with our snack policy. As you know, children are provided with a piece of fruit or vegetable from the government every day in FS/KS1.  Also, children are allowed to bring in their own piece of fruit, chopped vegetables or a piece of cheese as a 'home' snack in each year group.  These are the only options for a 'home snack'.  Fruit winders, cereal bars, yoghurt bars, popcorn etc. are not allowed.  This is because we are a NUT FREE SCHOOL, we want to be fair on everyone, but also because we know from experience that for policies to be effective they need to be very clear and simple.  A food type is either 'allowed' or 'not allowed' otherwise we lose a lot of precious school time discussing it as you can imagine!  The snack initiative was brought into schools to get an additional one of children's '5 a day' not because children get hungry.  The very essence of the idea is that children who may not choose fruit and vegetables naturally, will do so because it is all that is on offer and they see other children doing it.  Of course, if there is a medical reason why your child needs additional food during the school day, this can be accommodated with prior discussion.  Please support us with this policy.  We will be returning snacks that do not meet this criteria home.  Thank you in advance.

CHUMS – Shine Bright.  Wear Bright – Friday 14th February
Thank you for your support on the last Friday of half term.  Lots of us wore very bright attire and raised £258 for this very worthy cause.  

Book Fair in school:
From Thursday 27th to Tuesday 3rd March, both before and after school (8:40 – 9am and 3:30 – 4pm) yet again the book fair will be in place near the library/kitchen serving hatch.  Please do come along and spend your book tokens.  Reading is a wonderful habit to foster – and it raises money for school to buy more books too!  Thank you in advance for your support.  A big thank you to the office staff, Mrs Summerfield, Mrs Appleby and Mrs Bremner for running this for us.

Behaviour and play update:
As you know, we are committed to ensuring all children experience positive playtimes that are happy, creative and stimulating, and where all children demonstrate care and respect for each other and the equipment and environment.  We organise games and toys for the children to use during lunchtimes and we have certainly seen calmer play as a result of this and the new outdoor gym in KS2.
However, there is still a small minority of children who want to play rough and aggressive chasing games.  We intervene and stop these sorts of games in order to avoid injuries and we have a zero tolerance policy towards aggression, bullying and hurting others.  We will continue to support children to make good choices during these times.  Please could you also support us by talking to your child about the choices that they make on the playground?  We believe that working in partnership with parents and giving the same message is the best approach.  Thank you in advance.

New Outdoor Gym and Artificial Grass:
A massive thank you to everyone who has supported us to raise enough money to be able to install the outdoor gym and grass.  The PTA have been an incredible support in transforming the outdoor areas around school – and continue to do so.  Thank you!  We also spent a large portion of our Sport Premium on this (some of it known as the ‘sugar tax) as well as some school money too.  This was a huge joint effort – a big thank you goes to everyone.
Please do now support us with instilling the rules into the children to ensure it is used safely and stays in good condition.  Please ensure no one uses the equipment before or after school please, and equally children do not dive, roll or skid on the artificial grass.

Triple P Parenting Course – The Positive Parenting Programme
Don’t worry if you missed the first one – come and join us for the others!
We are very lucky to have been able to secure some in-house training around positive parenting (Triple P) and would like to offer you the chance to attend this much sought after course.  The seminars are an introduction to the strategies of Triple P through a series of four seminars. These are talks that will provide you with some valuable strategies and knowledge around positive parenting as well as enable you to hear from and share with other parents in a friendly and supportive environment.  
We think it’s really helpful for every parent
Each seminar content aims to support parents to improve relationships with their children, set boundaries, develop effective responses to poor behaviour and effectively plan for future behaviour.
Let’s be honest, it’s the hardest job in the World!
Look out for the separate letter coming out soon and save the dates (all Tuesdays and all in the main hall at Russell 6 – 8pm):
· 25th February
· 3rd March
· 10th March
· 17th March

PE/Festival news: 
Festivals coming up this half term are:

· KS1 Multiskills festival
· Year 3 football
· Year 3 netball

You will be contacted via letter if you child/ren has been selected to attend one of these festivals.
This half term the children will be working on a variety of areas including dance, gymnastics and games skills including attacking, defending and shooting. Year 4 will also begin their swimming lessons this half term, where they will receive 6 sessions at Flitwick Leisure Centre.


Coming Soon:
VE Day celebrations at school (on Monday 4th May) and in Ampthill (Friday 8th May)
Please see below Ampthill’s initial plans to celebrate 75 years since Victory in Europe Day.
The Flitton Potato Race and Tatties in Buckets Competition – please see below for more family fun events
Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter, and for your on-going support.

Yours sincerely,


Mrs. N. Walker
Headteacher
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AMPTHILL TOWN COUNCIL

Tel: 01525 404355 Park Lodge
Ampthill Great Park
‘Woburn Street
Ampthill

Bedford

MK45 2HX

Email: council@ampthilitowncouncil.org,uk
Website: www. ampthilltowncouncil.org. uk

21st January 2020

Dear Mrs Walker,

As you will be aware, Friday 8" May 2020 has been designated by the Govemment as
a Bank Holiday to enable the country to join in the VE Day 75 celebrations.

| would like to invite Russell Lower School to join Ampthill Town Council in celebrating
the end of the war in Europe as declared by Winston Churchill on the 8 May 1945. The
celebrations will provide the opportunity to pay tribute to those who gave so much to
ensure we all enjoy the freedom we have to today.

One of the events planned is a Parade to the Cenotaph followed by a Street Party along
the Alameda. The Street Party will be a *Bring your Own” picnic, table, chairs or picnic
blanket etc but entertainment and sports for the children will be provided. We are also
encouraging WWII/1940's dress but itis not a necessity.

We would be extremely grateful if you could share our early plans with your pupils and
ther families so they are aware of what will be happening and hopefully they can join us
for the aftemoon. A full timetable of events for the weekend including a Church Service
at St Andrew's on Sunday 10 May at 6pm will follow in due course.

We have a small steering group to arrange the Parade and Strest Party which includes
myself. Our next meeting is 18 February 2020. Please let me know by this date, if
you have any further suggestions for the day by emailing:
council@ampthiltowncouncil.org.uk

100k forward to hearing from you

Yours sincerely

ez

Clir an Titman
Mayor of Ampthill 2019/20
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Tatties in a Bucket
Competition!

See how many potatoes you can grow!

What to do:

+ Hand in your entry fee of £2 in a sealed, named envelope. You will be
provided with a bucket, tree seed potatoes and an instruction leaflet. Take
good care of your potato plants by watering them and making sure they get
plenty of lignt

Bring them to the Church Hall i Fitton before 11am on Sunday 14th June
for weighing. The heaviest crop of potatoes wins!

‘Any pupil or member of staff can enter or the school category as the schools.
with the heaviest total crop wins cash prizes.

“The potatoes wil not go to waste! Your harvested crop willbe labelled and
available for you 1o take home from the same piace that you dropped them off.
You can then cook them and eat them however you like!

The Rules:
+ Only the three seed potatoes provided can be grown in the bucket

+ When bought to the weigh-in on Race Day, the potatoes must be intact and
unharvested, although cuting off the leafy growih will make them easier to
camy!

+ Your potatoes will be tumed out and weighed.
+ The winners will be announced in school assembly/parade after Race Day.

More information on how to grow your potatoes successfully can be found on the
British Potato Council Website, ww. potatoesforschools.ord.uk Good luck!

To lsce your crder, lease complete & retur this sip o he School Offce by XX..06%
Name;

School; Class:

Number ordered @ £2 each Payment incl £,
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The Flitton Potato Race!
Sunday 14th June

Activities for Children:

‘Spud & Spoon races for children aged 9 and under
Under 6 ru from Sand Rosd tthe shurch

-0 year o run fom the Vilge Hall o the church

Excery i wins 2 goody bag and 3 medal! Ramamber o callct your bag when you
hand in your spoon st th fish lne

‘Apply so0n forthe sary bird ste and to usranee & piace on th startng ne. Flaces.
are imited 30 don' dissppointor b dissppoites.

Mske sura you register on the day and colleot your race number a he Vilsge Hall
between 10 00sm &nd 11 20am.

Here there wil e ol a play srea a balloon modeler, baco rols and arinks.
‘vallsble. There will aso be offialpotao race shirs and osps for sale. 85 well a5
Souveris programmes.

Youth Individual Mile Race for 10-16 vear olds @ 1210
Run or walk the ful, raditonal Potato Race course with a bag of potatoes:
5 kgs for 1418 yesroids
2kps for 10-12 yesr s

Book your plsos oiine st i ittonpotatorace co uk

Amusements around the finish line at The White Hart

BBQ sty food for Mum and Dad to buy for funch as well as ce cream,
‘amusements and sal’s for allte family to enioy.

New this year - you can design and make your own potato-head

Last year, the Famous Flition Potato Race raised monies for
St John's Hospice Moggerhanger, Alzheimers’ Society,
CHUMS, Army Benevolent Fund (The Soldier's Charity),
MNDA, Mind, Kgech Hospice, Ambulance.Respite at

Home and local village projects
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Russell Lower School
Challenge « Enjoy « Respect « Succeed
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Headteacher: Nicki Walker BA(Hons), PGCE, NPQH

Russell Lower School, Queens Road, Ampthill, Bedford, MK45 2TD @ = W‘
T. 01525 755664 E. office@russell-lower.co.uk W. www.russell-lower.co.uk Kk \'( Healthy School




